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Sanbornton Planning Board
Workshop Meeting Minutes
April 2, 2009
The meeting opened at 7:00 pm with the following members in attendance: Don Bormes, Chairman; Carmine Cioffi, Member; Dick Gardner, Member; Evelyn Auger, Alternate; Peter Dascoulias, Alternate; and Bob Ward, Town Planner.

1. Role Call
As listed above. 

Helmut Busack, Member; Steve Ober, Selectmen’s Representative; Cindy Merchant, Alternate; Terry Lewis, Alternate and Mary Earley, Alternate.

2. Seating of Alternates for absent members


Evelyn Auger was seated for Helmut Busack and Peter Dascoulias was seated for Carmine Cioffi.
Public in attendance: Don Foudriat and Ralph Carter.

3. Old Business


a. Continued review of Planning Board “RULES OF PROCEDURE”

Carried over
4. New Business


a. Don Foudriat / 319 Watershed Management Study (grant proposal)

Chair Bormes asked Mr. Foudriat to state his qualifications for the Board. Mr. Foudriat stated that he is a graduate of Purdue University with a degree in chemical engineering. He also has 40 years experience in the industrial field and holds several patents for environmental applications. He further stated that he worked with the Lakes Region Water Association in the cleanup of Lake Winnisquam. He was also named one of the 100 people to make a difference in New Hampshire in the last decade.

Mr. Foudriat stated that the grant proposal is to clean up sedimentation and pollution in Black Brook and in turn Lake Winnisquam. He further stated that milfoil was discovered at the mouth of Black Brook last year and there is a lot of interest in legislation to eradicate milfoil. Mr. Foudriat stated that milfoil roots in sediment and silt which can be found in Black Brook. He further stated that he worked with NH DES to determine where milfoil is entering Black Brook and it was their suggestion to apply for a 319 grant. The NH DES presented the proposal to the Board of Selectmen on December 12, 2008. 

Mr. Foudriat reviewed the Statement of Work with the Planning Board members. Dick Gardner asked if Sanbornton needs its own “pilot” study stating that other communities have probably already done similar work. Don Foudriat stated that NH DES would not spend the money to do the same study twice. Peter Dascoulias pointed out that this would be a study specifically for Black Brook. Mr. Foudriat stated that whatever is learned from the study could also be used elsewhere. Bob Ward stated that “model” would be a better word to describe the 319 study as it will identify best management practices and institute appropriate regulatory land use measures which can be applied on a town wide basis. 

Dick Gardner asked what will come of the study. Don Foudriat stated that a few things that will come out of it are controlled development, water treatment, wetlands studies and hydrological studies. Chair Bormes stated that the current Board is very concerned with run off water and further stated that the culverts that are in place are inadequate to handle the flow from Black Brook. Don Foudriat stated that the Board of Selectmen support the $12,000 apportion in the 2009 warrant as a special article. 

Mr. Foudriat went over the Organizational Chart with the Planning Board members as well as a preliminary task list. Peter Dascoulias asked how this study would affect the Town Planners workload. Bob Ward stated that with most tasks being outsourced the Town Planner would serve primarily as project coordinator. The extra time involved would be covered by the 319 Grant money. Carmine Cioffi made a motion that the Planning Board adopt and support the presented proposal, seconded by Peter Dascoulias. Dick Gardner stated that he does not feel that it is in good faith for one municipal body to interfere with the workings of another municipal body and does not feel comfortable with his basic knowledge on the subject to take a stand on it. Chair Bormes stated that all is wanted is a commitment that the Planning Board will accept responsibility for this if adopted at Town Meeting. Vote on the motion: All in favor, motion carried.

b. Discussion re: storage of heavy equipment on residential property


Carried over.
Discussion with Ralph Carter


Ralph Carter stated that the Transportation Advisory Committee (TAC) voted on the 10 year plan and reviewed some of the highway construction jobs that will be completed throughout the Lakes Region. There are no jobs currently slated for Sanbornton. There will be work on I-93 with repaving and drainage work from exit 19 to exit 24 and will be a 2 year project with 4 phases. Ralph Carter discussed the LRPC Planning Needs Survey with the Planning Board members.
5. Other Business


None

6. Planners Update


Bob Ward stated that the annual NH Office of Energy and Planning Workshop is being held the first week of May and urged Board members to attend. 

Bob Ward stated that several Planning Board members and Alternates have terms expiring this year. Helmut Busack, Dick Gardner, Steve Ober and Mary Earley all need to contact the Board of Selectmen if they wish to continue on the Planning Board after Town meeting 2009.


Bob Ward stated that the 2nd Public Hearing for Zoning Amendments will be held on Monday, April 6th at 7:00 pm and requested that all attend so that there will be a quorum. 


Bob Ward handed out the Press Release for the proposed Zoning Amendments for review and discussion.

Bob Ward handed out information on Workforce Housing for the Board members to review and discuss at a future meeting. 


Bob Ward gave the Board a heads up regarding AT&T looking at a site on Perley Hill Road for a cell tower. 

7. Adjournment


Peter Dascoulias made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Dick Gardner. All in favor, motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 9:06 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Carole Chase

Recording Secretary
